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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting
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Held at 7:30 PM in the

Town Hall Third Floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes

In attendance:  E. Davidson, R. Talbot, J. DiMento, H. LaCortiglia
Meeting is called to order at: 7:40pm
Motion by R. Talbot to pay the following bills
Seconded by J. DiMento 

Motion carries - Unanimously
· Bills 

	NAME
	AMOUNT
	INVOICE #
	DATE

	PLS, LLC
	 $        3,840.00 
	n/a
	12/22/09 

	Aulson Roofing
	 $      11,275.00 
	R10107
	12/17/09 


· Correspondence

· Email from Lisa Scala-Cameron




Lisa is in attendance and provides 2 handouts to the Committee. She’s looking 


for some input and ideas about her Community Arts Center located in the square.



She envisions Art classes; bookmaking; music classes; writers’ workshops;  


family classes; monthly activities and more.




The idea is all about getting folks to come to the downtown. She would like to 


focus on things that will attract people to come to the square.



She’s going to the Georgetown Cultural Council next




R. Talbot asks about the spaces available in the building




Lisa envisions that the basement will be for arts; the ground floor street level, for 


an artists’ gallery and retail, all the while maintaining a social atmosphere and 




space. The upper level could be classrooms used in conjunction with the school’s 


proposed continuing education program.




Lisa is looking for input and ideas from everyone.




Lisascala.com is her email and she encourages folks to contact her.

· Project Proposal Reviews and Invited Guests:

· Recreational Path Project (phase 3B)

· Chairman of  the Georgetown Recreational Path Committee, Jeff Wade 

and Dick Paganelli, Recreational Path Committee Member

Jeff gives an explanation of the non- local funding situation. The Border to Boston Trail (of which the Georgetown Rec Path is part) has $750K set aside as an earmark. This earmark of federal money for Recreational Paths is one that comes thru DOT. Merrimack Valley Planning Commission now is taking over the earmark and can release the funds.

The Rec Path Comm is waiting for a RFP to be issued from MVPC.

As soon as this is issued the Rec Path committee will be asking MVPC for the funding as a group effort along with Boxford and Newbury. 

In the past, many of the abutting towns didn’t have the funds to get to concept design (although Georgetown did through past appropriations of CPA funds) The RFP will propose to plan the design of a portion of the Path in all of three communities with the Georgetown Path, in its entirety, out to a portion of the trail into Newbury and a portion into Boxford (to Depot Road). This will link the three town centers.

If this earmark award doesn’t come through then the Rec Path Committee will move forward to go to 25 percent engineering design. (This will be put to the cost of the final Federal money via the TIP from the State.)
So as of now the Georgetown portion needs 25 % engineering design funding. The Recreational Path Committee is requesting Phase 3B funding from CPC ($ 250,000.00) 

This will be the last installment of the total of our match to obtain the funding for the Fed and State money.

R. Talbot asks for update on the easements

Jeff explains that the land owned by National Grid is the majority of the land that will comprise the Path. Also there is a small amount of privately held land in the center of town that is not secured yet.

On the National Grid lands the Federal requirement for funding is that the town needs to have a lease for 99 years. 

Also another agreement and possibility is s a 5 year license agreement with National Grid. (This would allow use of the trail until the lease is finalized.) 

Georgetown, Newbury, Boxford and Topsfield have combined to hire K&P legal firm to negotiate the lease and license agreement.

Dick P. provided a history of the Recreational Path initiative in  Georgetown and relates that idea was talked about as far back as 1983.

His formal involvement began in about 2001.  

· Housing Authority Roofs 

· CPC Member, E. Davidson and Kay Ogden, Housing Authority Board member. 

· .doc of project costs estimate previously emailed and in packet

E. Davidson points out that if the identified roofs aren’t replaced the State will not be able to prevent the damage to the buildings and keep the tenants that are currently there since there is no state funding available now or in the foreseeable future.

The Housing Authority has provided the cost estimates for Spruce Lane roofs phase ($29040.00) and the cost estimates for Laurel Lane roofs phase ($45870.00) The Housing Authority is looking for both phases this year.

R. Talbot asks for a list of all the buildings that have been preserved so far.

Kay Ogden volunteers to provide that information to the CPC.

· Main St. Greenway Park Development

· CPC Member and Chairman of the Georgetown Park and Recreation Commission, Jim DiMento 

Jim explains the history of the overall Recreational Greenway Vision of which this current E. Main St Park proposal is part of.  He shows the Greenway map and the parcels that have already been purchased by the town.
Jim points out that currently in Georgetown all of the recreational fields we have are used extensively. There is an intense need for more fields. 
The Park and Rec Commission Looking to immediately develop the E. Main St. portion of the Greenway area with:

· Access development for a road
· a dedicated parking area

· a U-12 baseball field 

· a U-12 soccer field  
· a U-10 soccer field. 
· a skateboard park 
Jim explains that there are permitting and design needs. 
At the same time there is also the Martel Way entrance to the Greenway that needs to be designed and permitted. This aspect will be looked at with by the engineer as well. 
From the audience Georgetown Selectman, Gary Fowler asks Jim about the potential of ice skating at the proposed Main St Park.  Jim replies that there is good potential for that since the town also recently purchased the ponds that are part of the properties. One of those ponds is a shallow one that would be safer than the deep pond. 
Jim states that in the next two months he will bring the CPC more info.   

.

· Correspondence (continued from earlier in the meeting)
· CP-2 form received from Town Accountant

· Received by the Committee
· Old Business
· Project Selection Criteria

· Draft Criteria for Community Housing Projects 
B. Hart is not in attendance this evening to provide the Affordable Housing Task Force’s draft version of the Community Housing Criteria. 

The CPC will revisit this at the next meeting on Jan 26th. 
· Future meeting dates:

Tuesday, January 26 at 7:30 PM

Tuesday, February 9th at 7:00 PM 

Tuesday, February 23rd at 7:30 PM 

Tuesday, March 9th at 7:30 PM 

Tuesday, March 23rd at 7:30 PM 

Tuesday, April 13th at 7:30 PM (Public Informational Meeting)

Tuesday, April 27th at 7:30 PM
Motion by R. Talbot to adjourn 

Seconded by E. Davidson
Motion Carries –unanimously 

Meeting is adjourned at 9:20pm

The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2010.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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